Texas Animal Health Commission Removes TB and Brucellosis Test Requirements for Camelids

January 4, 2010

At their meeting on December 8, 2009, the Texas Animal Health Commission (TAHC) adopted a change in the entry regulations in the Texas Administrative Code, Title 4, Part 2, Chapter 51 (Entry Requirements), Rule 51.9  that REMOVES the requirement for brucellosis and tuberculosis (M. bovis) tests in camelids, which includes llamas and alpacas.  TAHC may require the test at any point in the future if any state finds either of these diseases in llamas or alpacas, which is very unlikely.   All camelids will still need a Certificate of Veterinary Inspection to enter Texas shows and animals coming to Texas from any other state will also need an entry permit (TAC, Title 4, Part 2, Ch. 51, Rule 51.2). See: http://tinyurl.com/ygz8mpw
The text of the new camelid entry regulation reads:

(3) Camelidae – The executive director of the commission may require a brucellosis and tuberculosis test of any camelidae, from out of state, when there is epidemiological risk of exposure of infection to either disease.  Entry may be denied based on the results of these tests or inspections.

The rule can also be found online at the Texas Secretary of State web site:

 (Texas Ag Code, Title 4, Part 2, Chapter 51, Entry Requirements – Rule 51.9)

http://tinyurl.com/ydbghvy
